

New Hampshire Senate NEWS RELEASE

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: March 17, 2022

Sen. Gray statement the passage of HB 52

CONCORD, NH -- Sen. James Gray (R-Rochester), Chairman of the Election Law and Municipal Affairs Committee, issued the following statement today on the passage of HB 52:

"HB 52 establishes new U.S. House districts in accordance with the latest federal decennial census. The new districts of HB 52 were crafted by the House Special Committee on Redistricting to meet federal constitutional criteria. This plan complies with the 'one man one vote' requirement and does not divide any city or town between districts. After listening to public input and reviewing written testimony provided, no other plan put forward distinguished itself as meeting the requirements better than the one passed by the House."

###

Media Contact: Carole Alfano Communications Director carole.alfano@leg.state.nh.us